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April 2022 Newsletter
Welcome to our spring term newsletter. The children have had another great term and we are all looking forward to enjoying the summer term packed full of learning, activities and events. 
Summer Fayre

We are looking forward to being able to host our summer fayre again this year with a selection of stalls and activities. If you have any items that you would like to donate including bottles, toys and books, then please bring these to the school office. Cake donations would also be gratefully received on the morning of the fayre. The fayre is going to take place on 12th July 2022 from 2:00pm – 3:30pm. 
Year 6 Leavers’ Show and End of Year Celebrations
This year also marks the return of the Year 6 Leavers’ Show. The children are going to be putting on a show for their parents and carers on two separate days: Monday 18th July at 10am and Tuesday 19th July at 1:30pm.  Further details of the number of tickets available for each show will be sent to Year 6 families closer to the time. The children are all very excited to get back onto the stage and perform for a live audience once again. 

Our Y6 children will also enjoy an end of year celebration with their award ceremony and prom. This will take place on Wednesday 20th July in school and Mrs Lee will send further details to all Y6 parents closer to the time. 
Celebrating the Queen’s Jubilee

To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, we will be hosting a Jubilee Party at school for the children on Friday 27th May where all children are able to come to school in their best party clothes and will be able to enjoy cakes, sandwiches and treats outside in the sunshine. Our school kitchen will be providing the sandwiches and cakes for the event. 
Attendance
Our whole-school attendance is currently 94.8% which is a slight improvement from last term, however this is still below the minimum national requirement of 96%. We are grateful to all parents and carers for your support in improving school attendance. Please can we remind you to notify school on a morning if your child is going to be absent in line with our attendance policy. We still have a number of families to contact each day when children are absent and we have not been informed. 
New Arrivals
At the end of this term, Mrs Oxley is going to be starting her maternity leave and we would like to send our very best wishes and lots of luck to her and her family as they await their new arrival. Mrs Kidd, who currently works in Nursery, is going to be moving across to Reception to support classes 1 and 2 for the remainder of the summer term in Mrs Oxley’s absence. Miss Johnson, who currently works in afternoon nursery, will be increasing her hours to work each morning supporting in Nursery. 

Scooters and Bikes
 
We have reminded all children that they must get off their bikes and scooters before coming onto the school premises and walk them into the school grounds. Please could we ask for your support and remind your children about this, as we want to ensure that we avoid any accidents occurring. 
Transition 

We will be holding transition days this year where all children move up to their new class to meet their teachers when our current Y6 children attend their new secondary schools for Y7 transition. The dates for our transition will be confirmed once we have notification from the secondary schools when theirs is going to take place. This will potentially be week commencing 4th July; however, we will inform all parents and carers once this has been confirmed.  
Mrs Ward will be hosting our annual nursery parent meeting for all parents and carers whose children are moving from Nursery into Reception in September 2022. This will take place on Friday 17th June at 10:30am in the Drama Studio. 
Key Dates 

Below is a reminder of some of the key dates for the summer term:

· 3rd and 4th May - Parent Consultations 

· Week commencing 9th May – Year 6 SATs week
· Week commencing 23rd May – KS1 SATs week

· 27th May Queen’s Jubilee Party in school

· Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th June – Y1 Phonics Screening
· Thursday 16th June – Y4 Multiplication Tables Check

· Friday 17th June at 10:30pm – Nursery to Reception Transition Meeting
· Week commencing 20th June – Sports Week
· 27th June – school is closed for our Queen’s Jubilee additional bank holiday
· 1st July - Annual reports to be sent to parents

· 12th July at 2pm - Summer Fayre

· Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th July - Y6 Leavers’ Show

· Wednesday 20th July – Y6 Award Ceremony and Prom. 
We hope that you have a lovely Easter break and look forward to seeing you all in the summer term from Monday 25th April.
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